

May 11, 2011

Nannette Johnston Hardin County Board of Education 65 W.A. Jenkins Rd. Elizabethtown, KY 42701

RE: May 2011

Hardin County Schools

(Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Nannette:

Please consider the following as a report on projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services. I have one action item to present to the board this month; BG-4 on Bid Package "A" on Heartland Elementary School (Morel Construction).

- HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL: MOREL CONSTRUCTION COMPANY Building Bid Package "A": David Wyatt and I walked site on May 10 and David accepted the maintenance of the grass growth. I will present a BG-4 for board approval in the May 19<sup>th</sup> board meeting.
- 2. NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL PHASE 5
  The masonry is nearing completion, the exterior windows and doors are in place, the concrete canopy columns have been poured and the concrete sidewalk is being formed. Framing of the south canopy will begin shortly.
- JOHN HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL Baseball/Softball Restroom/Concession
   Facility
   Mark McNutt reports that construction of remaining concrete walks and site grading and seeding will be performed this week. It is my understanding that the building is in use by the school.
- 4. LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL Kitchen Freezer Replacement The freezer is in operation; owner and architect punch list items are presently being addressed by freezer installer.

## 5. RENOVATIONS OF VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL On site work has begun via drilling of geo-thermal holes. Limited after school hours work has begun in certain owner/architect/contractor agreed upon areas.

Please give me a call if you have any questions regarding this report.

Sincerely,

Larry Gream

c: Gary Milby David Wyatt